
 

 

 

 The regular monthly meeting, of the Town Board of the Town of Livingston, County of 

Columbia, and the State of New York was held at the town hall, 119 County Route 19, 

Livingston, NY on the 10th day of March, 2022. 

Present:      

                              Supervisor James Guzzi   

                              Deputy Supervisor Will Yandik 

                              Councilperson William Bender 

                              Councilperson Phil Massaro    

                               Councilperson Fred Conte 

Supervisor Guzzi opened the regular meeting of the Town Board with the pledge to the flag, at 

7:00 p.m.  

Resolution # 44 

Motion to approve the monthly minutes 

A motion was made by Councilperson Massaro, seconded by Deputy Supervisor Yandik to 

approve the minutes of the February monthly town board meeting 

Votes: 5 Ayes, 0 No 

Communications: None 

Supervisor’s Report 

The following reports were read by Supervisor Guzzi: 

Town Supervisor 

Town Clerk- Total local shares remitted to town of $10,505.67 for February 

Highway- dealing with snow and ice, cutting brush and trees, cleaned up storm damage, 

patched roads, and did washing and maintenance on the trucks  

Building Dept- 4 permits, 0 C/O, 5 Abstract C/O’s, 3 Mobile Home.  0 Fire Violations, 0 Fire 

Inspections $ 11,311.69 month-Total year to date$ 9,962.17 

Dog Control-   no report 

Assessor- 49 hours, 30 parcel transfers, 23 building permits processed, 32 phone calls, 42 

emails, 32 exemptions, 3 file/map maintenance, 4 address changes, 0 site visits 



 

 

Resolution # 45 

Motion to approve the monthly reports as read 

A motion was made by Councilperson Bender, seconded by Councilperson Massaro to approve 

the monthly reports as read. 

Votes 5 Ayes, 0 no 

New Business 

Dale Hinkein from the American Legion presented information on a Hometown Heroes 

Veterans Banner Program to the town to see if the town would be interested in doing it. They 

would be placed in the hamlet during the summer. The town board agreed to be part of the 

program. 

The Town sent out a request for proposal to engineering firms for the Rec Park building and 

received one bid for $37,500. 

Resolution # 46 

Motion to authorize the Town of Livingston to move forward with the bid for $37,500 from 

LaBella Associates for building programming services, design services, construction 

administration services and construction inspection services for the Town of Livingston 

Recreational Building last month. 

A motion was made by Councilperson Massaro, seconded by Councilperson Conte to authorize 

the Town of Livingston to move forward with the bid from LaBella Associates for $37,500 for 

building programming services, design services, construction administration services and 

construction inspection services for the Town of Livingston Recreational Building last month. 

Votes 5 Ayes, 0 no 

All available slots for the nonresident day passes for North Twin Lake have been taken. There 

are still open slots for the early morning swim/fishing pass for North Twin Lake and they will be 

given out on a first come first serve basis.  

Resolution # 47 

Motion to set a Public Hearing for Thursday, April 14th at 7:00 pm for changing section 6.3 of 

the zoning book dealing with the duties of the building inspector. 

A motion was made by Councilperson Massaro, seconded by Councilperson Bender, to set a 

Public Hearing for Thursday, April 14th at 7:00 pm for changing section 6.3 of the zoning book 

dealing with the duties of the building inspector. 

Votes 5 Ayes, 0 no 



 

 

Resolution # 48 

Motion to appoint Kenneth Leggett to the Board of Assessment Review and Louis DiGiovanni to 

the position of alternate 

A motion was made by Deputy Supervisor Yandik, seconded by Councilperson Bender, to 

appoint Kenneth Leggett to the Board of Assessment Review and Louis DiGiovanni to the 

position of alternate 

Votes 5 Ayes, 0 no 

Committee Reports 

Buildings- no report 

Senior Citizens Advisory Council- no report 

Planning and zoning- no report 

Ethics- no report 

Highway- as per the supervisor’s report 

Communications- no report 

Office Support- no report 

Historian- Historian Joe Gatti reported they had interviewed two members of the Livingston 

Family- Isabel and Henry, and he plans to interview others as well. There were some visitors in 

February. He is working on putting together some information on the Linlithgo Reformed 

Church in Livingston as it’s their 300th anniversary this year. 

County Environmental Management- no report 

Emergency Management- no report 

Special Projects- no report 

Twin Lakes: no report 

Audit Committee:  

Resolution # 49 

Motion to pay bills 

A motion was made by Councilperson Massaro, seconded by Councilperson Bender, to pay the 

bills as presented. 

# 18-25 Highway 



 

 

# 41-69 General 

Vote 5 Ayes, 0 No 

Public Comment 

Highway Superintendent Dave Lyons was thanked by a resident for the new signage on Sparrowbush Rd. 
Supervisor Guzzi asked Councilperson Bender to check on the availability of online information for the 
Planning Board and ZBA in regards to the NYS Fire and Building Codes for the members to access. 
A resident asked about anything the Town may do in regards to the high bacteria count at North Twin 
Lake and Supervisor Guzzi  said that the residents around the lake should test their systems and it would 
be good for the residents  to get together as a group to work towards finding the source of the problem.  
 

Resolution # 46 

Motion to adjourn the meeting 

A motion was made by Councilperson Bender, seconded by Councilperson Conte, to adjourn 

the meeting. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:36 pm 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Tammy Molinski 

Town Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       


